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The special meeting of the Cabarrus Planning and Zoning Commission, Elected and

Appointed Official was held on November 10, 2009, at approximately 5:10 p.m.
Members present were, Mr. Todd Berg, Ms. Brenda Cook, Mr. Eugene Divine, Mr. Larry
Ensley, Mr. Danny Fesperman and Mr. Ian Prince. Attending from the Planning and

Zoning Division were, Ms. Susie Morris, Planning and Zoning Manager, Mr. Jonathan

Marshall, Commerce Director, Ms. Arlena Roberts, Clerk to the Planning and Zoning
Commission and Mr. Richard Koch, County Attorney and other Elected and Appointed
Officials.

Ms. Meg Nealon of LandDesign gave a presentation titled Planning 101 for the

Harrisburg Area Land Use Plan. The purpose of the meeting was to give basic

information on what planning is, how and why it is done, and to give a sense of what

planners think about when going through a process like the Harrisburg Area Plan update
for the planning area. She gave basic information on planning practices and planning
trends that are used by planners. There was a question and answer session following the

presentation. (The slides for the Planning 101 presentation maybe found on the website

for the Town of Harrisburg).

Following the joint meeting of the Elected and Appointed Board members, the Chair

called to order the special meeting of the Planning and Zoning Commission to discuss

Proposed Text Amendment TEXT 2009-00012 -Chapter 8, Conditional Uses.

Mr. Eugene Divine MOTIONED, SECONDED by Mr. Larry Ensley to excuse Ms.

Brenda Cook from the meeting to attend the County Government101 class. The vote was

unanimous.

Ms. Susie Morris, Planner addressed the Board presenting the Proposed Text Amendment

TEXT 2009-00012 Chapter 8 Conditional Uses. She said the proposed amendment

would change the current set back requirement for a slaughter house or meat packing
facility from 250 feet from any lot line to 150 feet to any lot line. She said that is the

only proposed change to the text.

Mr. Ensley asked what precipitated this text amendment on slaughter houses to 150 feet.

Ms. Morris said to make it more consistent with other regulations in our ordinance related

to animal housing. She said 250 feet is what we have for this particular use, which is

more excessive than what we have for other uses.

Mr. Koch said there is an aspect of this that deals with a specific circumstance. He said

the County applied for and received a grant for about $700,000, from the state of North

Carolina, to be able to build a slaughter house or abattoir in Cabarrus County.






